Bloomer Township Regular Meeting November 16, 2015

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 PM by Supervisor Dan Ryan at Bloomer Township Hall, 9890 E. Carson City Rd, Carson City, MI. Present for roll call were Sarah Todd, Colleen Schneider, Larry Hummel, Tara Chapko, Dan Ryan.

Motion by Hummel, seconded by Chapko to accept the minutes of the October 19, 2015 regular meeting as presented. Carried.

Fire Department Report: Mark Crawfis reported. **County Commissioner:** Betty Kellenberger reported.

Citizens Comments: none

Clerks Report: Sarah Todd

Correspondence reviewed, voting booth reimbursement received, information sent for insurance renewal, painted curb, Montcalm MTA meeting December 8, 2015 in Gowen.

Motion by Chapko, seconded by Schneider to accept clerks report. Carried.

Motion by Hummel, seconded by Chapko to pay bills totaling \$7,016.43. Carried.

Treasurers Report: Colleen Schneider

Balance of \$391,923.22 in general accounts after bills. Winter Taxes will be mailed December 1, 2015. Will check into possible certificate of deposit.

Motion by Todd, seconded by Hummel to accept treasurers report. Carried.

Planning Commission: Doug Proctor reported meeting November 10, 2015. Discussed brine well.

Zoning Administrator: Duane Hagerman issued 2 permits, responded to complaint about metal on Garlock Road, problem resolved.

Cemetery Committee: Ray Everingham installed a foundation, locking gate December 1, 2015.

Unfinished Business:

Township hall sign discussed. Tabled until next meeting.

New Business:

Brine well discussed. It is DEQ approved and they will send plans/permits to township. Master Plan needs updating. Doug Proctor will contact Mark Eidelson of LandPlan.

Adjournment:

Motion by Ryan, seconded by Todd to adjourn. Carried at 8:35 PM. Respectfully submitted by Sarah Todd, Clerk.